CRANBROOK & SISSINGHURST PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE PLANNING & PRESERVATION COMMITTEE 

HELD ON THE 4TH AUGUST 2014

Members who have a personal or prejudicial interest, whether direct or indirect within the meaning of Section 51 of the Local Government Act 2000, or a personal or prejudicial interest defined by the Cranbrook & Sissinghurst Parish Council’s Code of Conduct, in any of the matters appearing on the agenda are invited to declare that interest at this stage. Alternatively, personal interests can be declared at the time when a specific item is being discussed, if a member wishes to speak on an item in which they have a personal interest.

Present:
Cllr. Bunyan (in the Chair), Cllrs. Bancroft, Cook, Fermor, macLachlan and Summers

Apologies:
Cllr. Swann
PLANNING APPLICATIONS:
14/500521/LBC/KLM

Hundred House, The Hill, Cranbrook

Listed Building Consent – 1. Replace wood fire with gas fire 2. Replace wooden floor with tiles 3. Remove temporary cupboard.

The Parish Council made a NEUTRAL recommendation, leaving the decision to the specialist Conservation Architect.

Proposed by Cllr. Bunyan, seconded by Cllr. Fermor and agreed.

14/500359/LBC/KLM

Hundred House, The Hill, Cranbrook

Listed Building Consent – External flue at rear.

The Parish Council recommend APPROVAL.  

Proposed by Cllr. Bancroft, seconded by Cllr. macLachlan and agreed.

14/500546/LBC/KLM

Hundred House, The Hill, Cranbrook

Listed Building Consent – Remove paint and render from walls. Clean steps.

The Parish Council recommend APPROVAL.  

Proposed by Cllr. Bancroft, seconded by Cllr. macLachlan and agreed.

14/500262/FULL/EMAG

Robin Cottage, 5 The Meads, Cranbrook
Two-storey extension.
The Parish Council recommend APPROVAL.

Proposed by Cllr. macLachlan, seconded by Cllr. Cook and agreed.

14/501727/FULL/RH1

Fir House, Angley Road, Cranbrook

Conversion/Change of use of redundant double garage into a one bed holiday-let cottage.

The Parish Council recommend APPROVAL subject to the holiday let being ancilliary to the main dwelling.

Proposed by Cllr. Bancroft, seconded by Cllr. Summers and agreed.

14/501213/FULL/HW1 & 14/501214/LBC/HW1

Ilex House, Carriers Road, Cranbrook

Dining Room addition and car port. 

The Parish Council recommend APPROVAL.  Members noted that a listed building consent had been registered but this was not a listed building.  The Clerk informed Members that she had brought this to the attention of Mid Kent Services but had received no response.

Propoosed by Cllr. Cook, seconded by Cllr. Summers and agreed.

14/501299/FULL/RH1

Holly Cottage, Angley Road, Cranbrook

Verandah at south west corner of house

The Parish Council recommend APPROVAL. 

Proposed by Cllr. Summers, seconded by Cllr. Fermor and agreed.

14/501290/FULL/HW1

Robinswood, Hawkhurst Road, Cranbrook 

Single storey rear extension to enlarge bedroom and provide accessible bathroom for disabled son.
The Parish Council recommend APPROVAL.

Proposed by Cllr. Cook, seconded by Cllr. Bancroft and agreed.

14/500466/FULL/CO1

1 Little Branden, Biddenden Road, Sissinghurst

Two-storey side extension

The Parish Council recommend APPROVAL subject to no adverse views from neighbours.  Members did have concerns on the submitted site plan in that the site area shown in red appeared to include agricultural land/orchard.

Proposed by Cllr. Bancroft, seconded by Cllr. Cook and agreed.

TREES:

14/501356/TPO/DMD

Tollwood, Trenley Lane, Cranbrook

Oak – TPO No 001/2008, the oak needs a bit of general care and attention

The Parish Council recommend APPROVAL subject to the views of Mr. Docker, Tree Officer.

Proposed by Cllr. Fermor, seconded by Cllr. Summers and agreed.

CONSULTATION:
Farmsteads Assessment Guidance for Tunbridge Wells Borough Supplementary Planning Document.

Public Consultation Monday 14 July to Friday 22 August 2014

Cllr. Bunyan stated that she had read the document which appeared to be well written and very interesting. Cllr. Fermor offered to also read the document and pass it onto other Members.  The Clerk suggested that this should be put back onto the next agenda for feedback to report to the Borough.
Kent Minerals & Waste Local Plan (MWLP) 2013-30 Notification of Publication

Cllr. Bunyan stated that we had not been particularly involved in the past as we had no major sites in our area but she suggested that with “fracking” now on the agenda we might like to look at the publication on line.  Cllr. Fermor offered to take this on and feedback to Members. 
Ashford Borough Council – Stables, Arenas and other horse related development SPD

Cllr. macLachlan asked if TWBC had yet issued their document on this subject.  The Clerk confirmed that it had not yet been issued and Cllr. macLachlan suggested that any future TWBC document would probably mirror that of Ashford.
REVISED PLANS:

There were no revised plans for consideration.
CORRESPONDENCE:

Cllr. Bunyan informed Members that we had received a reply from a resident regarding the Gladman proposal for Common Road.  We had sent her a copy of the Borough I Local which had given an update of where they are with the site allocations and SPD’s.  We had also updated her on the Parish response to the proposal. She thanked us for our response and would write to Gladman, sending a copy to Jane Lynch, Head of Planning TWBC.

Cllr. Bunyan informed Members that she had noted that Gladman had stated that they did not think that they needed to prepare an Environmental Impact Assessment on the land, but to date no response had been made by Tim Archer, TWBC Planning Case Officer.  

Cllr. macLachlan referred to the previous discussion on the Gladman proposal and the appeal decision relating to a site in Hawkhurst which was only won because the land was in the Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.  The Inspector had not agreed that the Borough satisfied the criteria with regard to the five year supply of land for housing. He had taken this point up with Cllr. Sean Holden and a reply from Jayne Lynch states that at the time of the appeal they could not tell the Inspector of a site because it was commercially confidential but they are confident that they will now meet the criteria.  Cllr. macLachlan reminded Members that the site in Common Road is not covered by the AONB so it is important that the Borough have got their five year supply agreed and are able to defend an appeal.  Cllr. Bunyan stated that she disagreed with the housing policy in that the new legislation allows offices and business space to be lost to housing.  Cllr. macLachlan stated that unfortunately this was a central government initiative.
DECISIONS:

TW/14/1462
Cranbrook Primary School OUT OF SCHOOL CLUB
Granted – 07.07.14

Cllr. macLachlan asked whether a description could also be included.  The Clerk agreed that this could be done.

ITEMS FOR INFORMATION:

Cllr. Summers asked for an update on the planning department and who was still working in Tunbridge Wells and who was in Maidstone.  The Clerk explained that the Head of Planning and the Planning Case Officers, Conservation Officers and Tree & Landscape Officers were at present still operating from Tunbridge Wells whilst the administration and technical teams were operating from Maidstone under Mid Kent Services.  There are still operating problems and she explained that she was still unable to send comments via the e-consultation system.  She had made Mid Kent Services aware and in the one example she had given them she had been told that there was a human error.  Marden Parish Clerk had confirmed that although they were a Parish who had offered to pilot the paperless system they were also not being able to use the e-consultation and she was sending everything via the case officer’s e mail.  

The Clerk reminded Members that the forum for complaining to the Borough was the Chairman’s Meeting as she was sure that other parishes were having problems.  Cllr. Rook would be asked to raise this at the next meeting.  Cllr. Summers suggested that our Borough Councillors should also be made aware.  
